


ARDINGTON AND LOCKINGE PARISH COUNCIL
A&L (2020)1
MINUTES of the Meeting of the Parish Council held in the Loyd Lindsay Rooms, High Street, Ardington, OX12 8PS at 7.00 p.m. on Tuesday, 7 January 2020.

Present: Councillors: Ron East, Nicola Hancock, Paul Gibbs, John Hedgecock and Hugh Roberts (Chair).
Clerk:       Clive Knights.
District Councillor, Janet Shelley.
Apologies: Derek Morrow.  County Councillor: Michael Fox-Davies, PCSO, Tim Dean and School Governor Nicola Merry. 

1. There were no declarations of interest and no hospitality had been received or offered. 
2. Matters Arising from the Meeting of the Parish Council on Tuesday, 12 November 2019 and approval of the Minutes.  All the actions had been taken. The pothole in Sandpits near the turn to Ardington was repaired. ACTION 1.1 The Clerk to inform Nigel Hutt that the light supplied from 38A East Lockinge was still not working.  Access to Ardington Lodge to ensure the power was cut off to allow repair of the cable to the street light near the playground would be allowed if Lockinge Estate agreed to open a gate to allow dredging of the lake.  This work was already underway, so access should now be possible.  ACTION 1.2 The Clerk to establish that access by an electrician to Ardington Lodge was now possible.  Terry Bond had been unable to present a proposal to CBPT to pay for a new notice board, but this would be done at the next meeting.  The Clerk had sent two emails to Caledonia play to establish the conditions for the equipment guarantees: does it include supply, delivery and installation? There had been no response.  ACTION 1.3 The Clerk to repeat the email.  The cost to Lockinge Estate of the new bus shelter would be in the region of £10,000.  The Minutes were accepted by Parish Councillors as a true record and signed by the Chair. 
3. Matters Arising from the Special Meeting of the Parish Council on Tuesday, 20 November 2019 to consider proposals for undertaking a Neighbourhood Plan and approval of the Minutes.  All the actions had been taken.  Julian Sayers had been working on the policies and their intended outcomes. The Minutes were accepted by Parish Councillors as a true record and signed by the Chair.
4. Reports.  
District Councillor’s Report. So that the Vale’s officers could concentrate on the election there was little to report. Two way traffic lights in East Hendred on the A417 funded through the Community Infrastructure Levy (S106) would have cost £31,000.  The proposal was abandoned.  Janet Shelley agreed to establish the cost of intelligent traffic lights which only operate when a vehicle appeared on a side road.
PCSO’s Report.  There had not been any incidents in the two villages.
Clerk’s Report.  ACTION 1.4 The Clerk and Derek Morrow need to sign a form from South and Central Ambulance Service that provides information on each of the two defibrillators.  Whether there will be a County Councillors’ Priority Fund for 2020/21 would be decided in February 2020.  If it would bring £1,870 to the PC, as last year, the PC agreed to spend £660 to cut the playground grass and hedge, £700 to paint the lamp posts and £500 to pay the Clerk to check the playground each week.  Three street lights were undergoing repairs.  The PC approved all 4 planning applications received.  Seven of the street lights tested did not have an RCD fitted.  An RCD is not essential but provides an additional protection.  ACTION 1.5 (a) The Clerk to establish the correctness of this view and (b) arrange for the other work suggested to be done.  The PC had arranged for Josef O’Connor to do a once-a-week removal of old, plastic tree guards in the woods for 12 weeks for a Duke of Edinburgh Award. ACTION 1.6 The Clerk to suggest text and a photograph for a Facebook posting and a Trumpeter item, with Josef’s prior agreement.  The PC could not seek alternative insurer until the agreement end in June 2021.  At the playground the Clerk had met a family that had moved to the village 2 (now 3) weeks ago.  ACTION 1.7 (a) The Clerk to welcome them to the village and provide some basic information as had been done in the past. (The website, Trumpeter etc.) and (b) obtain from Hugh Roberts their email address.
5.     Finance.  
Parish Councillors approved the budget for 2020/21 and a precept of £8,470, 5% higher than last year.  Also approved were payments already made to people who supplied electricity to the street lights in Ardington (Ex 30 £199.00), to White Horse Horticulture (Ex 31 £40.00 Chapel grass) and memorial insurance (Ex 32 £90.72).  Also approved at the meeting were payments of the Clerk’s pay and tax for February and March both £228.00#  pay by Standing Order (Ex 7) and both £57.00# tax respectively Ex 7).  ACTION 1.8 The Clerk to make the outstanding payments indicated by#.  Bank reconciliations were circulated.
6. [bookmark: _GoBack]Playground.  The inspection reports were circulated. Simon Scott would be asked to paint red two parts of the train engine and replace two slats on the two-towered slide.  ACTION 1.9 The Clerk.  Nicola Hancock volunteered to do the playground check on occasions when the Clerk could not do it.
7. Facebook.  ACTION 1.10 The Clerk to inform Nicola Hancock when the Minutes were put on the website
8. Items for Trumpeter and Facebook.  ACTION 1.11 The Clerk to insert the regular notices about the next Parish Council and an item on Josef O’Connor’s work with his approval
9. Date of next meeting. 7.00 pm. Tuesday, 10 March in 2020, in Loyd-Lindsay Rooms.
10. Subsequent meetings: at 7.00 pm on Tuesdays in 2020, 12 May, 14 July, 8 September, and 10 November.

Signed as a true record, 
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